Town of Haw River

Special Called Meeting – Budget Work Session
Monday, March 18, 2013
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Special Called Meeting for a Budget Work Session on Monday, March 18, 2013 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:30pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: Lee Lovette
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Manager Earp presented to the Council the following preliminary budget considerations. 

Revenue Shortfall, Increased Cost and Proposed Budget Cuts
The Administrative staff has prepared a preliminary estimate on General Fund revenues for next fiscal year and we are starting with a deficit of $178,900.00 under last year’s budget.  The major deficit is made up of the following:

Loss of Hold Harmless Tax - 

$104,000.00

Privilege License (Sweepstakes) - 
$  51,000.00

NCDENR recycling grant - 

$  22,500.00



Total -


$177,500.00

We also know that our health insurance premiums are projected to increase 19.6% which is equal to approximately $40,000.00.  We are working to find alternatives or make changes to policy to decrease cost.

The North Carolina State Legislators are also considering and or passing legislation that will affect our budget such as follows:

1- Possible extension of Hold Harmless Tax

2- Changing the funding for unemployment insurance program for local governments

3- Changes to Powell Bill Funding Formula

4- Change in Gambling (Sweepstakes) Laws

5- Elimination of Municipal Tax Exemption Status 

The Administrative Staff has also reviewed our budget expenditures for this fiscal year to find cuts for next fiscal year.  Below are the proposed budget cuts by department to hopefully offset some of the revenue shortfall during the 2013-2014 fiscal year.

Governing Body

Misc. Line


$  1,500.00

Administration


Salary



$ 40,000.00







Automotive Supplies

$      500.00

Public Buildings

Capital Improvements
$   2,000.00

Police Dept.


Auto Supplies


$   7,000.00

Fire Department

Capital Outlay


$   5,000.00




Auto Supplies


$   2,500.00

Public Works


Auto Supplies


$   1,500.00

Parks and Recreation

Auto Supplies


$   2,500.00





Capital Outlay


$ 13,000.00

Sanitation


Grants



$  22,500.00



Non-Departmental

Bonds and Insurance

$   5,000.00






TOTAL

$ 103,000.00

We are still facing an $114,000 shortfall if we do not receive an extension on Hold Harmless sales tax.
Manager Earp also reviewed with the Council some water purchase options that are on the table. There is a possibility that a cheaper purchase rate can be negotiated with another local water system. Manager Earp will be meeting with the Graham and Burlington managers next week in order to follow up on this possibility.
Manager Earp then presented the Council with a request from Charles Belcher, the Methodist Church, and the Community Pride Organization for assistance from the Town for a cleanup project at Haw River Elementary School. They would like the Town to provide use of the backhoe and some assistance with moving dirt. By consensus, the Town Council approved providing the requested assistance.
Manager Earp also presented the Council with some information regarding downtown parking. With new businesses locating in downtown Haw River and with the sidewalk project underway, parking in downtown needs to be addressed. Engineers are currently doing survey work for the sidewalk project and will be surveying for potential parking options as well. This increased parking project for downtown is being considered for inclusion in the next fiscal year budget.
7:18 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor Boggs

Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




